
 

 

Animal Commission Minutes 

 
August 14, 2013 

 
Members present     
M. Blake       Director George 

Also Present 

S. Nierenberg      C. Aaronson 
J. Diamond 
 
 
A motion to accept the minutes was made by Commissioner 
Nierenberg and seconded by Commissioner Diamond, motion 
carried. 
 
A motion to accept the Wardens report was made by Commissioner 
Nierenberg and seconded by Commissioner Diamond. Motion 
carried. 
 
Rick reported that the kennels were under quarantine for 14 days 
because of Parvo. Stan is going to inoculate all of the dogs at the 
shelter for Parvo. Rick stated that he had been in touch with other 
area ACOs and they have all had Parvo at some point this year. 
They feel it is from all the dogs that are coming in from down 
South. Rick stated that we received a $1000.00 donation from 
Wal-Mart, and also someone had stolen our bottles and cans so the 
pen is padlocked now.. Also someone dumped a cat in a carrier 
with a note from “Sabrina”. 
  
Pound Pooches is status quo. 
As of the quarantine the volunteers can not walk the dogs so they 
have been socializing the cats. 
 
Commissioner Diamond reported that the non-profit is now 
incorporated and we have an employee ID #. We need to find an 



 

 

attorney that will help us get our 501-3c status. Hopefully we can 
find one who will do it pro-bono. If not then we will pay and get 
reimbursed at a later date. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Nierenberg and 
seconded by Commissioner Diamond. Meeting adjourned at 12:45 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Pat Liptak 


